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Branch 35 web site: www.sir35.org                                                                                   January 2015 

PROGRAM  

Speaker: Nicole Sandkulla, Chief Executive Officer and 
     General Manager of BAWSCA 
Topic: The Bay Area’s Interests in the San Francisco  
     Regional Water System: Past, Present and Future 
 
   The San Francisco Chronicle reported in January, 2014, 
that a debate is emerging between the San Francisco 
Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) and the Bay Area 
Water Supply and Conservation Agency (BAWSCA) over 
the potential disaster if the water system’s Mountain Tunnel  
collapses. That  tunnel supplies 2.6 million Bay Area homes 
and businesses with water. SFPUC has known for 25 years 
that significant work is needed on the 19-mile-long tunnel 
just outside Yosemite National Park. But ultimately, the 89-
year-old connector was left out of a rebuild project, which 
focused on upgrading Bay Area water facilities that could 
fail in an earthquake. 

  
   This was just one of the issues 
facing our speaker, Nicole 
Sandkulla, when she was 
selected to be BAWSCA’s 
CEO/GM in July, 2013.  Ms. 
Sandkulla, a civil engineering 
graduate of California Polytechnic 
State University-San Luis Obispo, 
joined BAWSCA in 1999 after 
nine years with  East Bay Mud. 
During her fourteen years as 

Water Resources Manager for BAWSCA, she was 
described as “a results-driven executive.”  She has a huge 
job representing the interests of 24 cities and water 
districts, plus two private utilities, that purchase water 
wholesale from the San Francisco regional water system. 
These entities provide water to 1.7 million people, 
businesses and community organizations in Alameda, 
Santa Clara and San Mateo counties. 

The Big Sir Says . . . 
    I am honored to be your Big Sir for 2015.  I hope I 
can fill the shoes of the terrific Big Sirs that have 
preceded me, most recently, Ben Gikis.  Ben had a 
great vision for 2014 and through his efforts 
accomplished a lot.  For starters, we will have a new 
venue as of the February 18th meeting when we all 
convene in the Elks Lodge in Palo Alto.  What a 
difference that will be.  A modern facility with state of 
the art audio equipment and, maybe most importantly, 
a real upgrade to our luncheon menu.  I am certain 
that all of us will appreciate our new digs.  We 
certainly have Ben to thank for this since he was so 
persistent in pursuing this move. 
   Ben also upgraded our member roster rooting out 
those that no longer attended meetings and paring the 
list down to those loyal SIRs whose attendance has 
been consistent.   
   I also know from talking to many of you that you 
really enjoyed the great speakers we had last year.  
Our speaker program will continue to be strong. 
   Lastly, we are adding activities to Branch 35.  Our 
new SIR Wine Group has held two very successful 
wine tastings prompting more to come in 2015.  I look 
forward to continuing the momentum that Ben’s 
leadership provided during 2014.   
   Unfortunately, I will be unable to attend the January 
meeting. However, your Little SIR, Gary Waldeck, will 
conduct the January meeting in my absence.  I will be 
there for the inaugural meeting at the Elks Lodge in 
February.  See you all there! 

                                     Dan 

 

 
 

  

Wednesday, January 21 
I.F.E.S. Hall, 432 Stierlin Rd., Mtn. View 

Social Hour 11 a.m. – Lunch 12 p.m. 

Please, IF BRINGING A GUEST OR 
NOT ATTENDING! 

CALL 650-823-0702 

 or E-MAIL sir35notify(at)gmail.com 

by SUNDAY, January 18 (leave name and badge #) 

NOTE 
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ROSTER CHANGES 
Active Members: 355  Net Monthly Change: -5 

NEW MEMBERS  
 

Craig Hofstetter (Monica) 408-996-8026 
21904 Meadowview Lane cmhofstetter(at)gmail.com 
Cupertino, CA 95014 USAF, Delta, Lockheed Martin 

Hiking, Bicycling, Flying, Open Water Swimming 
Art Rinsky (Sue) 650-948-1954 
4188 Oak Hill Avenue rockboy6030(at)yahoo.com 
Palo Alto, CA 94306 DLA Piper LLP (US) 

Travel, Music, Foreign Languages 
 

ADDRESS/PHONE/EMAIL CHANGES 
John Richardson 955 Westridge Dr. Portola Valley, CA 94028 

 650-851-5660 Cell 650-996-7787 

Jerry Butler  jerry.amrette(at)gmail.com 
 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
Chuck Cory Bob Herman Howard Nelson 
Dick Costa Bill Kiefer Earl Pampeyan 
John Faucett Doyle Maness John Richardson 
John Files Bill Milam Douglas Roberts 
Fenton Foster Creed Morgan Joe Scheid 
David Gobuty Cal Morris Ranney Thayer 
Allan Gontang Tom Moulton Harold Wong 
Rog Grainger   

JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES: 10+ YEARS* 
Bob Paine 26 Don Berglund 12 
John Wong 16 Herb Fischgrund 12 
Jim DeLong 15 Dick Knock 12 
John Grigsby 15 Stan Barkey 11 
Wendell Lehr 15 Bill Schatz 11 
Walt McNeill 15 Don Gfroerer 10 
Don willoughby 15   
* Anniversary of membership in SIR Branch 35 for ten years or more. 
 
 

 

TRAIL BIRDS 
DON BOECKLING   650-965-2659  
donboeckling405(at)gmail.com 

      Parody Writers: Bob Simon, David Skurnick (Duncan McVicar has 
taken a break from writing parodies to become Co-Little Sir. If you would 
like to take his place, please contact Don Boeckling.) 
      Accompanist: Don Cameron 
Rehearsal: 2nd Wednesday, January 14, 10:00 a.m. in the Choir 
Room, Los Altos Methodist Church. 
Pre-Meeting Rehearsal – January 21, 11:00 a.m., I.F.E.S. Hall.  
   David Skurnick will write the parody for the January meeting.  All are 
welcome to join our singing. 

MACINTOSH GROUP 
SKIP ROSS   541-857-6224 
waross(at)closereach.com 

   Contact Skip Ross to join this e-mail group where SIR members in all 
branches can exchange Mac-related news, get answers to questions 
and share experiences. 

Members 
RON NAKAMOTO   408-440-2330  
ronandelaine(at)comcast.net 

Fellow Branch 35 members, 
Beginning in February 2015 we will include a monthly introductory article 
focusing on one of your fellow members.  Wouldn’t you like to know a 
little more about other members of our branch?  There are many in our 
organization that have achieved some laudatory highlight in their long 
lives whether it was in their career, with their community or maybe a 
really interesting hobby.  Let’s get to know a little more about 
you/them.  I will select the first few members to inaugurate the article. 
However if you would like to nominate someone to highlight or would like 
to help out with the interview and article please send me an email 
declaring such.  Looking forward to 2015! 
                                                                   Ron Nakamoto 

 

Thanks to all members who have paid their annual dues of $25 for 
2015. This essential yearly donation enables us to meet our 
annual financial obligations. It pays for our Roster Booklet, our 
monthly Trail Tips mailings, our quarterly assessment from the 
State SIR organization and a large number of miscellaneous 
expenses that help keep our branch running smoothly. About 60% 
of our members have already paid. If you have not already done 
so, please pay the dues as soon as possible. You can mail your 
$25 check to me, Don Cameron, 1868 Fordham Way, 
Mountain View, CA, 94040, or give it to me or to one of the 
revenuers at the meeting. Make your check out to “SIR Branch 

35” with “2015 Dues” noted on the memo line.          Don 

2nd Wednesday, January 14, 11:30 a.m. in the Lodge Room at the 
Palo Alto Elks Lodge, 4249 El Camino Real, Palo Alto, CA 94306.  
   CompuSIR is a PC users group that gets together at the 11:30 a.m. 
lunch offered by the Lodge where you can always find others discussing 
computer problems and solutions. You are also invited to join and attend 
meetings of SPAUG (Stanford-Palo Alto Users Group for PC) held on 
the same evening at the Lodge. You can find information about its 
programs at www.pa-spaug.org. 
 

BOOK SWAP   
John Gerich 650-6679 
jgerich(at)juno.com 

During the social hour before every Luncheon, 11:00 a.m. 
   Bring a few and take a few – FREE! After the meeting, residuals go to 
Friends of the Library. More about each featured author will be posted 
above the book-swap table. 
January is OLD MYSTERY month. It is time to share some great books 
that you don't think you will read again. 
 

TENNIS 
BILL SCHICK   650-948-8768 
billschick(at)att.net 

Every Monday and Thursday, starting at 8:00 a.m. at the Rinconada 
Park Courts – Located on Hopkins Avenue, off Newell near 
Embarcadero Road, Palo Alto. We play a relaxed doubles spin in open 
format. Sirs and non-Sirs alike are welcome. 
 

PLAN AHEAD 
Our February meeting on 2/18/2015 will be at the Elks 

Lodge at 4249 El Camino Real in Palo Alto. Parking is 
available at the Lodge, at Dinahs Garden Hotel at 4261 

El Camino Real, and at The Sea By Alexanders 
Steakhouse at 4269 El Camino Real  

 

COMPUSIR 
JIM DINKEY   650-493-9307 
jimdinkey(at)jimdinkey.com 

In Memoriam 

Richard James 
Windell Smith 

 
Look for the red dots and make 
these newcomers welcome. 

mailto:cmhofstetter@gmail.com
mailto:rockboy6030@yahoo.com
mailto:jerry.amrette@gmail.com
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Hiking to be scheduled in February 
   Based upon your responses, there is some interest in continuing the 
hiking program with modifications. So, starting in February, we are 
proposing to conduct hikes twice each month. tentatively on the 2nd 
Tuesday and the 4th Friday.  Hikes will be for two levels of effort: 

1. Trail routes generally no more than 4 miles in length and 400 ft. in 
elevation change. 
2. Trail routes generally up to 7 miles in length and 800 ft. in  elevation 
change. 

These levels might be combined with two groups on each hiking day, or 
one group on the 2nd Tues. and the other on the 4th Fri.  As before, 
wives and guests are welcome to participate.  I would appreciate hearing 
suggestions from SIR members (who want to hike) and have not 
previously responded or participated.  Specific hike details for February 
will be in the next Trail Tips.   
 

BIKING 
JIM LUNT    408-252-6804 
jamesdlunt(at)yahoo.com 

2nd Thursday, January 8, 11:00 a.m. Wives and guests are 
welcome. RAIN CANCELS, HELMET REQUIRED.  

Location: Stevens Creek Trail & Shoreline Park (Mt. View)  

Ride: We will ride a flat 14-mile round-trip to Michael’s Restaurant in 

Shoreline Park, plus an optional 5-mile loop to the Palo Alto Duck Pond 

near the Palo Alto Airport (a total ride of 19 miles). Lunch will be at 

Michael’s.  

Directions: Meet at the south end of the Stevens Creek bike path 

located at the corner of Sleeper Ave. and Franklin Ave. in Mountain 

View. From Palo Alto, go south on El Camino Real to Grant Road and 

turn right. The first street past the 3rd traffic signal is Sleeper Ave.; turn 

left. Go 8 blocks to the end of Sleeper Ave. to a small park. Park your 

car along the curb.   

To ride or for more information, contact Jim Lunt as per above, or 
Karl Reseck, 650-941-8837, karl.reseck(at)stanfordalumni.org. 

Every Friday, 10:00a.m. at the Bocce Ball Courts (between second 
and last wing), Los Altos Senior Center, 97 Hillview Ave., Los Altos 
(just off San Antonio Rd.)  Parking near baseball fields. 
   We are having good fun and getting to know the game and each other 
better. There are about a dozen of us who play each Friday, 10 a.m. to 
about 11:45 a.m. with refreshments and conversation after. 
   Our rules are simple, guests and wives are invited, and we don’t play if 
it has rained within the preceding three days. 
   If you are curious, come and join in with us. No cost or obligation or 
expectations. Just good fun. 
 

BOWLING 

Doug Anderson 650-325-2525 
marktintl(at)aol.com 

BOB TAGGART  650-321-2654 
cbtaggart(at)earthlink.net 

Prizes: Roy Robinson 
Every Tuesday, 1:00 p.m. at Homestead Lanes, Homestead & 
Stelling, in Cupertino. 
    

 Call Bob or Doug if you have any questions. 

   Only 1 ½  games separate the first three teams so we are set for an 
exciting finish. Jan 20th is the final week of the Fall/Winter Session with 
new teams starting on Feb 3rd. This is the time to join!. We have 
immediate openings for bowlers of any level. We bowl every Tuesday at 
the Homestead Lanes. Still only $13 per week and everyone wins money 
during the “Sweeps” week. 

STANDINGS THROUGH WEEK #5 
1ST PLACE – tie - Ptah Bennett, Fred Schwalbach, Perry Brown 

1ST PLACE – tie - Ranney Thayer, Alan Gaudie, Arnie Satterlee, Doug Ericsson 

3RD PLACE – Bill Webster, John Faucett, Phil Vanderwef 

4TH PLACE – Harold Kaye, Doug Anderson, Joe Enos 

5TH PLACE – Roy Robinson, Carl Moyer, Ron Nakamoto, Al Runge 

6TH PLACE – Bill Finkemeier, Jerry Ososkie, Robert Dunn, Tim Eastham 

7TH PLACE – Erv Erickson, Darryl Walker, Bob Taggart 

8TH PLACE – Fred Emmenegger, Chuck Huff, Jeff Grundy 

HIGH SERIES - SCRATCH 
1st – Al Runge:  523  
2nd – Bob Taggart:  497 

3rd – Phil Vanderwerf:  466  

HIGH GAME - SCRATCH 
1st – Ron Nakamoto:  220 
2nd – Perry Brown:  179 

3rd – Chuck Huff:  161 

HIGH HANDICAP SERIES 
1st – Harold Kaye:  656 
2nd – Alan Gaudie:  605 
3rd – Fred Schwalbach:  586 

HIGH HANDICAP GAME 
1st – Jeff Grundy:  238 

1st – Ptah Bennett:  222 
3rd – Roy Robinson:  214 

 
 

TRAVEL 
ED PAUSA     650-324-0322 
clements.e.pausa(at)us.pwc.com 

Assistant: Walter Weber   408-371-8925, walterweber08(at)comcast.net 
   Start the New Year 2015 by planning a travel adventure for a new 
or exotic experience.   SIR offers a wide variety of times and venues in 
the Americas and Europe.   Two of those are: 
   April 6-12, 2015 National Cherry Blossom Festival and Historic 
Virginia Tour- This 6 days/15 meals excursion includes premium 
reserved seating for the National Cherry Blossom Parade, visits to 
Colonial Williamsburg, Jamestown Settlement, Mount Vernon, Arlington 
National Cemetary and many more great historical attractions. 
Brochures available at the Branch travel table. Make sure and ask us 
about the early application deposit discounts now available. For more 
information and reservations call Branch 21 Escorts Ron Berube (408-
829-5588) and Dick Kohl (408-268-0428). 
   November 5-23, 2015 Crossroads of Turkey (19 days)- This land 
tour of Turkey begins with 3 days in Istanbul, then proceeds to Asiatic 
Turkey featuring stops at the Gallipoli WW I battlefield, legendary Troy, 
many ancient Biblical, Roman and Greek sites, fascinating geological 
features and museums showing history back to the Hittites, and ends in 
Ankara. The per person cost is $3795, either single or double, and 
includes air fare from SFO, tour transportation, all hotel 
accommodations, all taxes and fees, gratuities for drivers/guides, 35 
meals. An optional 5 day pre-trip to Athens is available for $1295. For 
more information and reservations call  Branch 62 Escorts Jim 
Hohenshelt (408-394-7226) and or Roy Jordan (408-735-8765). 
   Our 2014 Branch Travel Contest to be Awarded in February-   As 
announced in previous editions of Trail Tips, the Travel Committee 
organized a branch-wide contest to recognize Branch 35's most intrepid 
traveler of 2014. As of the December 15, 2014 closure date we have 
received 16 entries. Those entries will be considered and evaluated in 
January and the winners announced at our February 2015 luncheon 
meeting. The winners of the awards will receive a bottle of Johnny 
Walker Black Label, Veuve Clicquot champagne or equivalent wine 
of  choice. 
   What is your opinion, do you think we should have a similar or 
equivalent contest for 2015?   If so, how should it be organized?    Let us 
know by email, telecom, or at the Travel Table.                 
   For more information on other SIR travel events, see our Travel 
Bulletin available at the luncheon Travel Table or on our Branch 35 
website: http://www.closereach.com/sir/newsletters/travel1501.pdf. 
 
 

HIKING 
DELL SMITH     650-968-5006 
dellnmolly(at)sbcglobal.net 

 
 
BOCCE BALL 

NORM PASS – SCHEDULE/CANCELLATIONS 

408-737-7639;  normpass@sbcglobal.net 
FRED SCHWALBACH – PLAYER DEVELOPMENT 

408-257-9713; fpschwalbach(at)aol.com 
JOHN RICHARDSON - SUPPORT  
650-996-7787; jlr(at)rcgc.com 

http://www.closereach.com/sir/newsletters/travel1501.pdf
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GOLF 
BOB GARTEN, GOLF CHAIRMAN 
408-253-5860,  xonon1(at)comcast.net 

(Golf Committee members are listed on page 7 in the Membership Roster.) 

SIGN-UP with John Gerich by January 15 at 650-969-6679 or 
jgerich(at)juno.com for the following: 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Tenth Annual SIR Golfers, Spouses and Friends Banquet 

Jan. 30, 2015, Michaels at Shoreline, 5:30 PM 

Annual Awards, Recognitions & Golfer Roast 

Contact: Bob Garten, Golf Chairman 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
(Continued on next page)
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Our Leadership in 2015 

 

Big Sir Dan Zemanek 

Co-Little Sir Gary Waldeck 

Co-Little Sir Duncan MacVicar  

Secretary Darryl Walker 

Asst Secretary Neville Griffin 

Treasurer Don Cameron 

Asst Treasurer Doug Ericsson 

Director (Membership) Ron Nakamoto 

Director Ben Gikis 

Director Ken Jones 

Director Creed Morgan 

Director Tom Taboada 
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     Trail Tips   

              Del Fillmore, Editor 
            974 Susquehanna Ct. 
            Sunnyvale, CA 94087 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting –  
Wednesday, January 21, 2015 
I.F.E.S. Hall, 432 Stierlin Road 

Mountain View 


